
 

  1 

 

Section 17: PERSONAL USE OF SOCIAL MEDIA 

 

Guidance: Employees have qualified First Amendment rights. As public employees, speech, 

during work hours or when off-duty, made pursuant to official duties is not protected 

speech under the First Amendment. This section is designed to protect and maintain the 

stability and integrity of the workplace, to protect confidential information, and to adhere 

to the Public Records Act and the Open Meeting Law requirements among other 

compelling governmental interests.  

 

This section applies to employees using social media in their personal, non-official capacity. 

Personal or non-official use of social media means day-to-day use of social media by employees 

that is unrelated to their official work duties. Employees’ personal or non-official use of social 

media may occur during work or off-duty hours. Consistent with Section 16, occasional, brief, 

and appropriate personal use of social media is permitted during work hours provided it is 

consistent with this policy, does not interfere with an employee’s job duties and responsibilities, 

and does not have a detrimental effect on employee productivity or the Town’s operations.  

 

Employees using social media in their personal capacity are expected to be truthful, courteous, 

and respectful toward supervisors, co-workers, residents, customers, and other persons or entities 

associated with or doing business with the Town. 

 

When posting content or commenting on town business in their personal capacity, employees 

must use a disclaimer which establishes that their posted content or comments represent their 

own opinions and do not represent those of the Town. Employees must not attribute personal 

statements or opinions to the Town when engaging in the use of social media and if, through 

their identification or posts, any confusion as to whether their statements might be attributable to 

the Town arises, they must clarify that their posts are their own and not those of the Town.  

 

Personal use of social media should not be tied to the Town’s business and employees must not 

use their town email account or password in conjunction with a personal social media platform. 

 

Personal use of social media that adversely or negatively affects or impacts the workplace is 

prohibited. The following is a non-exhaustive list of examples, situations, or activity when 

personal use of social media may adversely or negatively affect an employee’s duties or the 

workplace: 

 Name calling and personal attacks or other such demeaning behavior; 

 Friendships, dating or romance between co-workers; 

 Cyber-bulling, stalking, or harassment; 

 Release of private or confidential data; 

 Unlawful activities; 

 Misuse of town social media; 

 Inappropriate use of the Town’s name, logo, or the employee’s position or title; 

 Using town-owned computer systems or equipment for extensive personal social media 

use; or 

 Violating federal, state, or local law. 


